
From: Rich Hill
To: Jessi Bon
Subject: Zoning Code Text Amendment Application
Date: Wednesday, September 9, 2020 2:16:37 PM

Ms. Bon –

As you know, I am the applicant for a zoning code text amendment application for a non-project,
legislative proposal that addresses the unintended consequences of the recent Residential Code
Update.  I submitted the request on February 11, 2020.

I understand that the upcoming City Council meeting is scheduled to include on its agenda a
discussion of the request.  However, given the many pressing issues before the City at this time, I
would ask the City Council to postpone consideration of the request at this time, and to place it once
again on the City work plan such that it can be addressed by March 15, 2021.

With that said, I also ask the City to maintain the request as an active application in the meantime. 
The request remains very important, to allow appropriate development of improvements in the City
including community centers, recreational facilities, schools, and educational uses that serve Mercer
Island residents.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

G. Richard Hill

G. Richard Hill
Attorney at Law
McCullough Hill Leary, ps

 701 Fifth Avenue, Suite 6600
 Seattle, Washington 98104
 Tel: 206.812.3388
 Fax: 206.812.3389
 Cell: 206.930.7828
 rich@mhseattle.com

   www.mhseattle.com
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